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Coming Up w/c 17th June

Wednesday 19th June – Year 3 Dragon Days 
performance to parents (9:15 - Enter via side 
gate opposite the shops)
Wednesday 19th June – Barnardo Class 100 
Square reward: PE friendly non-uniform all day
Thursday 20th June – Year 3 Dragon Days 
performance to parents (1:45pm - Enter via 
side gate opposite the shops)
Friday 21st June – Year 6 catch up swimming
Friday 21st June – Whole school non-uniform 
in exchange for Summer Fayre donations
Friday 21st June – Monet Class 100 Square 
reward: To wear pyjamas all day
Friday 21st June – Summer Fayre 5pm – 8pm

————————

Reminders

KS1 Sports Day: Wednesday 3rd July (AM)
 Reserve: Friday 12th July (AM)
KS2 Sports Day: Wednesday 10th July (AM)
 Reserve: Thursday 11th July (AM)
Parents Evening: Tuesday 9th July & Thursday 
11th July (More information to follow)
Year 6 Leavers Lunch: Reply slip & lunch 
choices deadline Monday 8th July

——————

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from school, 
please contact the school office:
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 

If leaving a message or sending an e-mail, please 
give the child’s name & Class/Year Group. We are 
required to record the Reason for their Absence. 
We need specific details rather than just “unwell”. 
Please let us know your child’s specific symptoms 
e.g. temperature, cold/flu symptoms, vomiting etc. 
Providing these details will prevent us calling you.

Please refer to the NHS website for advice 
regarding whether to keep your child away from 
school if they are unwell.

Year 1 Update

Our final half term in Year 1 began with a holiday themed hook and 
the children enjoyed sharing their holiday experiences with their 
peers.  Since then we have compared our holidays to the Victorian 
times, studying closely the differences in clothing and 
entertainment.  

All of the children are very excited for our upcoming beach trip, and 
they are particularly interested in building sandcastles with their 
friends.

In maths we have been learning about money, and the children have 
been very enthusiastic when buying things from our shop.  They 
were able to find the correct coins to buy items and they have been 
taking it in turns to be a shop keeper.

We are so proud of how independent our Year 1 children have 
become, and we can see that they are all ready for the challenge of 
Year 2.

Miss Homer and the Year 1 team

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/Year-6-leavers-lunch-2024.pdf
mailto:office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Omegle Chat 
We have been made aware that a few children are live chatting on a 
site/app called Omegle. Omegle was permanently closed as of 
November 2023. Launched in March 2009, Omegle was a ‘virtual 
chat room’ offering random users unmoderated or moderated chats 
with one another from anywhere in the world. There are many 
imitation apps such as ‘Chat for Omegle’, ‘Free Omegle Chat’ and 
‘Omeglers’, but there is no longer an official Omegle site or app. All 
sites and apps appear to share the same features and purpose, but 
only some are linked to Omegle. As such, parents and carers should 
check to see which apps children have got installed on their 
phones and the risks presented with each.

Like most social media sites, Omegle has a minimum age rating of 13 
years with parental permission. Without parental permission, users 
must be 18 years or older.

Omegle does not appear to have powerful moderation. It also does 
not require registration or have age verification, which makes young 
people a potential target for abuse online. Children and young 
people may be asked by strangers to share their name, age and 
location. So, it’s also important to talk to your child about sharing 
personal information online with strangers.

Ways of keeping children safe online

• Having regular conversations with your child about their online 
life is an important way to keep them safe online – such 
as chatting to strangers online

• If they wish to communicate with others online, encourage them 
to use safe message boards like on the Childline and Ditch the 
Label websites

• Set up parental controls – you can enable filters, block certain 
websites and much more. Head over to our Parental Controls 
hub for more information

• Report it! If you suspect a child is a victim of online grooming or 
sexual abuse, report it immediately to CEOP or contact the police.

------------------------

School Photos
Fraser Portraits will be in school on Tuesday 25th June to take group 
class photos and Y6 leavers photos. Please can all children wear full 
school uniform on this day (No PE Kit).

------------------------

Road Safety
The Road safety Team will be in school to talk to children on Tuesday 
25th & Wednesday 26th June.

Parentkind.org 

------------------

------------------

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/guide-to-encourage-kids-to-share-their-digital-lives/
https://www.internetmatters.org/connecting-safely-online/advice-for-parents/tackling-the-hard-stuff-on-social-media-to-support-young-people/chatting-to-strangers-online/
https://www.childline.org.uk/get-support/message-boards/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/online-grooming/
https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/online-grooming/
https://www.ceop.police.uk/ceop-reporting/
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/your-pta-expert/parent-webinars?utm_source=parentkind.org.uk&utm_medium=website-notification&utm_campaign=parent-webinars-spring-2024&utm_term=parents&utm_content=static#heading465737


Uniform Preloved & NEW!
We have a wide range of stock available of 
new Uniform to purchase from us.  Please 
see our updated price list below or by 
clicking here to view on the school website.
Any orders for new uniform must be 
requested before the end of the academic 
year to allow us time to get the stock for 
you before school finishes for the summer.

We continue to have stock in the main office 
for pre-loved items. An honesty box is at the 
reception desk.  We only accept cash for pre-
loved.  

If you have any clean, good quality items for 
donating, please leave in a bag under the 
existing clothes rail.  All donations are greatly 
received.  
Thank you.

---------------

PTFA Team Vacancy

Do you think you can join our team of fun 
and friendly volunteers? Our annual AGM 
will take place on Tuesday 24 September 
whereby we will be looking for new 
members.  As our children grow and in-turn 
leave Hill View, sadly so do our P.T.F.A. 
therefore we really need new faces to 
continue the good work for our school and 
children.  If you’d like an informal chat, 
please don’t hesitate to pull one of us aside 
or drop us a message via Facebook, or email

PTFA Update

Summer Fayre: 
Friday 21st June.      
5pm – 8pm

We still require helpers to run the stalls at the Summer Fayre.
Please email Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk or message us via our 
Facebook page if you can help. Thank you in advance. 

Slot A: 3:30pm – 5pm (set up)  Slot D: 7pm – 8pm
Slot B: 5pm – 6pm   Slot E: 8pm – 9pm (Tidy up)
Slot C: 6pm – 7pm

Raffle tickets 
Each ticket is £1. Please try and sell them to friends and family too. 
More sheets are available from the office. Please return the sheets 
and cash in an envelope to the office for our attention. Tickets are 
also available on Classlist. The raffle draw will take place at 7pm on 
the evening of the fayre, so stick around to see if you’re one of the 
lucky winners! 

Stall Tickets
We know everyone 
hates queuing, so we have 
decided to pre-sell tickets 
for lots of our stall to reduce 
wait times. 
If the weather is dry, we will 
be in the playground every day 
next week. If it’s raining, we will be
in the office.
For ticket purchases of £10 or over,
we will be able to accept card 
payment.

All tickets are 50p. 
Stall prices will vary. 

We will also have external stalls, a BBQ and a Bar!

Donations 
We will have another ‘Non uniform day’ next Friday in exchange for 
donations to hold our popular tombola stalls:

Years R & 1: Fill the cup (supplied to you by us) with wrapped sweets 
& decorate bright & colourful for our sweets tombola.
Years 2 & 3: Chocolate for our ‘Chocolate’ tombola. 
Year 4: Chocolate for our Chocolate tombola OR £1 donation. 
Years 5 & 6: Bottles of wine or £1 for our ‘Wine or not’ tombola 
(parents can also drop at the office if you prefer) 

Thank you for your continued support.

Rachel, Sam, Alistair, Michelle, Lorraine, Jen, Jo & Nickie 
PTFA Committee Members 

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/school-uniform/
http://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk


This week’s WIZARDS

 YR – Antonio A
YR – Chester W

YR – Ava E
Y1 – Charlotte B

Y1 – Skyler S
Y1 – Poppy H-R

Y2 – Lucas C
Y2 – Ella T

Y2 – Ethan B
Y3 – Rares B
Y3 – Zahir U

Y3 –
Y4 – Danny Q

Y4 – Lily W
Y4 – Harry S-H
Y5 – Ethan H
Y5 – Jamal F
Y5 – Oscar L
Y6 – Josh W

Y6 –
Y6 –

Maths Badges

Y1 – Jack D - ADDER
Y2 – Joshua R – SMILE
Y4 – Noah W – SMILE

Y5 – Olivia H-R - SMILE

I Can Only Draw Worms – Will Kabbit

This book is about worms. I can only 
draw worms.
You might think worms are boring - but 
you'd be wrong. These worms have 
INCREDIBLE adventures!
I can't draw those bits, though, so you'll 
have to imagine them.
A hilarious and superbly silly book that 
will have children in stitches and 
begging for more.

Recommended Read Book of the week 
(Y1)

-------------

Kindness Cup Awards
Reception: Carle Class
Year 1: Van Gogh Class
Year 2: Barnardo Class
Year 3: Murray Class

Year 4: Hawking Class
Year 5: Cassidy Class

Year 6: Pankhurst Class

Year 5 Parents and Carers 
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